
The Sunday Good News 
Thirty-first Sunday in Ordinary Time        The Church of Saint John Bosco                    October 30, 2016 

 

THIS WEEK & IN THE WEEKS AHEAD… 
 

  Families in Faith Meeting .......... October 30, 10:00 AM, Kitchen 

  ARISE Groups, Week 4 .......... October 31 through November 3 

  SPRED Volunteer Meeting Tues., Nov. 1, 7:00 PM, Parish Center 

  Election Day Pasta & Meatball Dinner ...................................  

   ................................... Tuesday, November 8, 4:00-7:00 PM 

  Parish Pastoral Council ....... Thurs., November 10, 6:30 PM, Multi-purpose Room 

  Families in Faith Family Movie Night ............................. November 11, 6:00 PM 

  STJB Book Club ............................................ Sunday, November 13, 12:30 PM 

  Parish Finance Council Qtly Mtg ......... Tues., Nov. 15, 6-7 PM, Multi-purpose Rm 

  Spiritual Reading, The Gift of Years, Part 2 ...... Tues., Nov. 15, 1:00 PM, Room 3 

  Resilient Heart................................. Tuesday, November 15, 6:30 PM, Room 3 

  Liturgy Committee Meeting ............ November 16, 7:00 PM, Multi-purpose Room 

  Spiritual Reading, The Five Givens, ............. November 17, 1 & 6:30 PM, Room 3 

  Confirmation Class ................................ Sunday, November 20, 6:00 - 7:30 PM 

HIS WORD TODAY BY Rev. William J. Reilly 

JUBILEE YEAR OF MERCY 
Suggestions for the Year of Mercy 

During this Jubilee Year of Mercy, try putting mercy into practice 
each week. 
 Have Masses said for the living:  friends and family members, 

even strangers you read/hear about, who are having a hard 
time. 

“When he reached the place, Jesus looked up and said, ‘Zacchaeus, come 
down quickly, for today I must stay at your house.’  And he came down 
quickly and received him with joy… For the Son of Man has come to seek 
and save what was lost.’… But you have mercy on all, because you can do 
all things, and you overlook people’s sins that they may repent.” For you 
love all things that are, and loathe nothing that you have made.” 
 

The tree climbing Zacchaeus went out of his way to see Jesus. How surprised 
he must have been, when after seeing him, Jesus invited Himself to visit his 
home. We can easily form a picture of the event, the first scene at the tree, the 
second dining at Zacchaeusȭ home as we overhear the conversation, the  
murmuring and humble confession. 
 

We too, seek Jesus, and sometimes donȭt know where He is in our life. Look 
up, look around, look for Him in our church tabernacles. Donȭt you see? Jesus 
is always seeking us, is present to us, asking us to bring to Him what we have 
and who we are. We are His brothers and sisters, and sit at table with Him 
both in our homes as well as at worship at mass. 
 

He knows us as we are, and yet wants to sit with us, calling, healing and  
making us holy. 

FIRST FRIDAY 
This Friday, November 4, is the First Friday of the month.  Mass will 
be celebrated as usual at 8:00 AM.  Following the Mass, Exposition of 
the Blessed Sacrament will be held for those who desire  
quiet time for prayer and contemplation.   

ALL SAINTS’ DAY 
November 1 

 

Dear holy saints of God, 
we join our prayers of praise 

To yours this day. 
With you, we sing of God’s 

goodness, rejoice in God’s mercy 
and celebrate God’s incredible love. 

 

Teach us to live as you lived –  
always thinking of others, 

always recognizing our weaknesses, 
always rejoicing in God’s gifts, 
always closely following Jesus. 

 

Blessed are you, happy are you, 
all you holy saints of God. 
Pray for us that we, too, 
may someday be among 

God’s Holy Ones. 
Amen. 

 

ALL SOULS’ DAY 
November 2 

 

Jesus, dear Savior, 
on this day we prayerfully remember 

all our loved ones who have died. 
 

Please give them comfort and hope 
and may they be at peace, 

knowing that they will  
rest in God’s arms eternally. 

 

Thank You for our memories of them 
and for the good times we shared. 

 

We ask you, please,  
through their intercession, 

to deepen our faith,  
strengthen our hope  
and increase our love 

that we, too, may someday  
stand before You, ready to enter Your  

Holy Kingdom. 
Amen. 
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SUNDAY STEWARDS  
 

  1,289 families receive envelopes 
 

     450 white offertory envelopes were 
used on the weekend of October 22/23 
Total Mass Attendance:  1,137   
Total Sunday Offering:  $9,169.00 
World Mission Collection:  $886.00 

4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÇÅÎÅÒÏÓÉÔÙȦ 

  

Faith Formation Corner 

 Our Families in Faith group will be holding a Family Movie Night on  
Friday, November 11, from 6:00 - 8:00 PM.  We are asking for a ticket 
donation of $5 which will include a snack and drink.  Proceeds will go 
to the Missionary Childhood Association.  Please check out our Families 
in Faith information board outside of the Faith Formation Office for 
more information.  This is a great way to come together with other  
families and enjoy a relaxing evening with a movie, snacks, and  
fellowship. 

 

 Please join our Families in Faith group for a meeting to finalize plans 
for movie night, as well as to discuss other upcoming service projects, 
on Sunday, October 30 at 10:00 AM in the Kitchen.  If you are interested 
in helping out in any way, but cannot attend the meeting, please contact 
the Faith Formation Office.  We are seeking donations of water, juice, 
bagged popcorn, cups, paper bowls and napkins. 

 

 Please pick up your “Prayer Partners” card for our students preparing 
to receive First Communion and Confirmation.  These cards are dis-
played near the front entrance of the church, and each card includes 
the name of a student preparing to receive one of these sacraments in 
the spring.  When you take a card, you are invited to pray throughout 
the year for your student as they prepare to receive their sacrament.  
Thank you for being such a supportive faith community for our young 
people. 

 

 Looking for a fun and different way to carve your Halloween Jack  
O’Lantern this year?  Try the Pumpkin Prayer and carving activity at:  
http://www.dltk-bible.com/pumpkincarving.htm. 

ELECTION DAY  
PASTA DINNER 

                    Tuesday,  
           November 8, 2016 

 

Tickets for the Annual Election Day  
Pasta Dinner are available after all 
Masses and in the Parish Office. 
 

Volunteer sign-up sheets are on the 
main bulletin board.    

Mark your calendar.  See you there! 

CARE AND  EDUCATION OF PRIESTS 
SECOND COLLECTION 

The Second Collection next weekend, 
(November 5/6), is for the Care and  
Education of Priests.  Thank you for your 
generosity to this monthly diocesan  
collection. 

Adult Faith Development ~ Growing in Understanding and Wisdom 
Welcome November with Fresh Insight and Some Good News 

Celebrate Whatõs Right With the World 

Monday, November 7 @ 1pm ï 2:30 or 6:30pm ï 8.  All-purpose Meeting Room 

Join us for Cinema and a reflection questions:  Is your universe a friendly place or not?  That question was 
physicist Albert Einsteinôs response when he was once asked, ñWhatôs the most important question you can ask in 
life?ò  We all know people who would answer ñnoò to that question; they view the world as a bleak and terrible 
place.  To be spiritually literate, we need to embrace the world, believing that it is full of meanings which we can 
discover.  But we cannot experience the full wonder, mystery, and healing power of the world if we hold a 
negative image of it.  If you decide that you live in a friendly universe, look for evidence to support that belief and 

move away from all that does not support it.  ñCelebrate Whatôs Right with the Worldò is a DVD by Dewitt Jones, one of  
Americaôs top professional photographers in which he presents his seven Creative Tools and Key Concepts on how to approach life 
with celebration, confidence and grace.   
1.  Believe it and youôll see it. 2.  Recognize abundance. 3.  Look for possibilities. 
4.  Unleash your energy to fix whatôs wrong. 5.  Ride the changes. 6.  Take yourself to your edge. 
  7.  Be your best for the world. 

If interested please respond ASAP by calling Sister Marilyn at (570) 788-1997, ext. 5, with your name, phone number and 
preferred showing.  Thank you for this attention to detail. 

SECOND COLLECTION FOR HURRICANE MATTHEW VICTIMS 
This weekend, October 29-30, the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB) 
has requested that a special collection be taken up in all parishes to support the victims and 
the Church impacted by Hurricane Matthew.  On this weekend, there be an emergency  
second collection in each parish for this purpose.  These funds will be used to support the 
efforts of Catholic Relief Services and Catholic Charities USA as they reach out to provide 
humanitarian aid in the form of water, food, shelter, and medical care, as well as to their 
long term efforts to restore communities after widespread destruction, and to the USCCB 
for the pastoral and reconstruction needs of the Church in the Caribbean and the US. 

GET WELL WISHES 
 

Fr. John Manno is hospitalized, 
and if you would like to send a card, 
address it to: 
 

Rev. John Manno 
Roseview Center 
1251 Rural Ave. 

Williamsport, PA   17701 
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3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ ψȡττ 0-  /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ φύ 
4ÈÉÒÔÙ-УÉÒÓÔ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÎ /ÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ 4ÉÍÅ 
    "ÅÁÔÒÉÃÅ 6Ȣ 'ÁÎÃ 
"Ù -ÒȢ Ǫ -ÒÓȢ $ÅÎÎÉÓ 'ÁÎÃ Ǫ &ÁÍÉÌÙ 
 

3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ ϋȡχτ !-             /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ χτ 
4ÈÉÒÔÙ-УÉÒÓÔ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÎ /ÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ 4ÉÍÅ 
    ,ÉÖÉÎÇ Ǫ $ÅÃÅÁÓÅÄ -ÅÍÂÅÒÓ 
      /Æ 3ÔȢ *ÏÈÎ "ÏÓÃÏ #ÈÕÒÃÈ 
3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ ύȡττ !-    /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ χτ 
4ÈÉÒÔÙ-УÉÒÓÔ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÎ /ÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ 4ÉÍÅ 
    !ÌÉÃÉÁ -ÁÒÃÈÅÔÔÉ 
"Ù 0ÁÒÅÎÔÓ 
 

3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ υυȡχτ !- /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ χτ 
4ÈÉÒÔÙ-УÉÒÓÔ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÎ /ÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ 4ÉÍÅ 
    #ÁÒÏÌ !ÎÎ 0ÅÔÒÕÚÚÉ 
"Ù &ÒÁÎË Ǫ ,ÏÒÒÁÉÎÅ 2ÁÄÉÃÅ 
 

-ÏÎÄÁÙȟ όȡττ !-      /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ χυ 
    #ÁÒÌ ,ÅÙÐÏÌÄÔ 
"Ù -ÁÒÇÁÒÅÔ &ÅÔÃÈÅÎ  

 

-ÏÎÄÁÙȟ ωȡττ 0- /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ χυ 
!,, 3!).43ȭ $!9 - 6)'), 
     %ÌÉÚÁÂÅÔÈ 3ËÁ×ÓËÉ 
"Ù :ÁÐÏÔÏÃËÙ &ÁÍÉÌÙ 
 

4ÕÅÓÄÁÙȟ όȡττ !-  .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ υ 
!,, 3!).43ȭ $!9 
     *ÁÍÅÓ #ÏÃÈÒÁÎ 
"Ù 7ÉÆÅȟ *ÁÎÅ 
 

4ÕÅÓÄÁÙȟ ϋȡττ 0- .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ υ 
!,, 3!).43ȭ $!9 
     )ÒÅÎÅ 'ÁÎÓ 
"Ù -ÒȢ Ǫ -ÒÓȢ ,ÅÏÎÁÒÄ 2ÏÓÓÉ 
 

7ÅÄÎÅÓÄÁÙȟ όȡττ !-    .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ φ 
    !ÌÌ 3ÏÕÌÓȭ 2ÅÍÅÍÂÒÁÎÃÅÓ   
7ÅÄÎÅÓÄÁÙȟ ϋȡττ 0- .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ φ 
     !ÌÌ 3ÏÕÌÓȭ -ÅÍÏÒÉÁÌ -ÁÓÓ 
 

4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙȟ όȡττ !- .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ χ 
     !ÌÌ 3ÏÕÌÓ ÉÎ 0ÕÒÇÁÔÏÒÙ  
"Ù  -ÒȢ Ǫ -ÒÓȢ ,ÏÒÅÎÚÏ 2ÕÇÇÉÅÒÏ 

 

&ÒÉÄÁÙȟ όȡττ !-  .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ψ 
    'ÅÎÅ !ÃÒÉ 
"Ù 4ÏÍ Ǫ %ÌÁÉÎÅ :ÁÒÏÓËÙ  

 

3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ ψȡττ 0- .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ω  
4ÈÉÒÔÙ-ÓÅÃÏÎÄ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÎ /ÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ 4ÉÍÅ 
     *ÏÅ "ÏÇÁÓÈ 
"Ù 3ÁÌÌÙ "ÏÇÁÓÈ 
  
3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ ϋȡχτ !-   .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ϊ  
4ÈÉÒÔÙ-ÓÅÃÏÎÄ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÎ /ÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ 4ÉÍÅ 
      ,ÉÖÉÎÇ Ǫ $ÅÃÅÁÓÅÄ -ÅÍÂÅÒÓ 
      /Æ 3ÔȢ *ÏÈÎ "ÏÓÃÏ #ÈÕÒÃÈ 
 

3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ ύȡττ !-         .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ϊ 
4ÈÉÒÔÙ-ÓÅÃÏÎÄ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÎ /ÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ 4ÉÍÅ 
     !ÌÙÃÅ -Ȣ !ÕÔÈ 
"Ù %ÍÉÌÙ $ÅÇÅÎÈÁÒÔ 
     

3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ υυȡχτ !-           .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ϊ 
4ÈÉÒÔÙ-ÓÅÃÏÎÄ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÎ /ÒÄÉÎÁÒÙ 4ÉÍÅ 
      %ÕÇÅÎÅ $ÕÔÚ 
"Ù &ÁÍÉÌÙ 
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JUBILEE YEAR OF MERCY ñ2016 

. . . Our Parish Family Fully Alive  

WE REMEMBER 

COMMUNITY  HAPPENINGS . . . 

                  CATHOLIC MEDIA &  
                  COMMUNICATIONS 

Ȱ'ÉÖÉÎÇ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ ÔÈÅ ÏÐÐÏÒÔÕÎÉÔÙ ÔÏ ÒÅÁÄȟ 
3ÅÅ ÁÎÄ ÈÅÁÒ ÔÈÅ 'ÏÏÄ .Å×ÓȢȱ 

 

Spreading the Gospel and the message of our Catholic faith is the vital mission of 
the Catholic Media and Communications of the Diocese of Scranton.  This is why we 
provide a wide-ranging media program that offers print, online and broadcasting 
services throughout our 11-county Diocese.   
 

The message is delivered through 4ÈÅ #ÁÔÈÏÌÉÃ ,ÉÆÅȟ the official newspaper of the 
Diocese which is delivered to 46,000 households; Catholic Television (CTV), the 
Diocesan television station; and the Diocesan website.  CTV reaches more than 
235,000 homes, hospitals and nursing facilities broadcasting the daily Mass and 
many other faith-based programs.  The diocesan website is an excellent online  
resource for information about life and events in the Diocese, including videos of 
the daily Mass and the special liturgies celebrated at St. Peterȭs Cathedral and  
Bishop Bamberaȭs homilies. 

 

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR:  Saturday, November 5, 9AM - 3 PM, Conyngham United 
Church of Christ, 411 Main St. Bake sale, heirloom jewelry, attic treasures, crafts, 
basket auction.  Lunch served 10 AM - 3 PM. 
 

SJB ELECTION DAY PASTA DINNER:  Tuesday, November 8.   4:00 to 7:00 PM 
$10/Adult; $5/Children. 
 

DIOCESAN ANNUAL APPEAL 
Update – As of Monday, October 24, 2016 
$/%3 ./4 ).#,5$% ).-0%7 0,%$'%3 

Parish Goal:  $59,000.00 
Pledged to Date:  29,804.00 
     Paid:  $22,875.00 
     Due:   $  6,929.00 
Needed to Reach Goal:  $29,196.00 
Participants:  13.86% (182 out of 1,313) gave/pledged 
 

We are at 50% of our Parish Goal.  We are grateful to all the individuals and 
families who have already contributed.  If everyone would contribute something to 
this major Diocesan Appeal in thanksgiving for the blessings which they have  
received, we can easily make our goal.  Please prayerfully consider giving a  
contribution to this appeal which assists the needy and supports the social,  
spiritual, educational and charitable ministries of our Diocese. 

PRO-LIFE WISH LIST 
Pennsylvaniaȭs Human Life Resource Center, Wyoming Valley Chapter, 31  
Hanover Street, Wilkes-Barre, is in need of the following items to support pro-life 
outreach.  If you have any of these and no longer need them, they would deeply 
appreciate them.  If you are unable to deliver these items you may call for pick up 
at (570) 826-1819:  CRIBS with sides that do not go down; DOUBLE STROLLERS. 

PENN STATE HAZLETON CAMPUS MINISTRY OUTREACH 
SPIRITUAL WORK OF MERCY 

As the new academic year begins, occasionally we receive calls from college  
students requesting a ride to and from one of our Masses.  If you want to be placed 
on our list, contact Father Ric or the Parish Office at (570) 788-1997, ext. 3.  We do 
not give your name or phone number to the student.  We contact you, and if you 
are available, we will give you the studentȭs contact information.  All students 
would be age 18 and over. 



TABERNACLE CANDLE 
The Tabernacle Candle burns this week in memory 
of  Mary Lou Deeb by Kathie Schreffler. 
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ALTAR CANDLE 
An Altar Candle burns this week in  memory of Dr. 
Crescencio Azcueta given by the Alday Family. 

CALVARY CEMETERY 
ATTENTION LOT HOLDERS: Effective Wed.,  
November 2, ALL live plants WILL BE REMOVED 
by the cemetery personnel if not claimed by lot 
holders.  Vigil lights are permitted on the Eve of 
ȰALL SOULS DAYȱ and for 10 days thereafter ONLY, 
at which point, they will be removed.   NOTE:  If 
your loved one has a government flag/flag holder 
on their final resting place, we ask that you take it 
home after Veterans Day and return it in May 2017 
for Memorial Day.  Refer all questions to the  
Cemetery Office, (570) 788-2150. 

            Thoughts on Purgatory 
 

Dear Parishioners, 
 

The up and coming month of November is a very special time 
in the Churchȭs liturgical calendar. It's dedicated to the Holy 
Souls in Purgatory to help them (and ourselves as well!) on 
the road to heaven. All Saints' Day is on November 1st and All 
Souls' Day is on the 2nd which set an appropriate tone of  
reverence for those souls who have attained Eternal Life (the 
Saints), followed by those who are assured of Heaven but not 
quite ready for it, because of sins for which they have not 
fully satisfied Godȭs justice here on earth.  In the Catholic 
faith we believe that, while God desires us all to be with Him 
in heaven upon our passing away, we canȭt join him there 
with the slightest impurity or imperfection on our souls. Yet 
given our tendency to sin, this might inspire fear or despair. 
Perfection? When weȭre all sinners? 2ÅÁÌÌÙ??? And yet God 
gives us the means to reach heaven regardless, with penance, 
prayer and good works.  
 

If we bring ourselves frequently to the Sacrament of Penance 
(Confession) we can take full advantage not only of our 
Lordȭs mercy and forgiveness for our mortal and venial sins, 
but also for the graces He gives us in that important  
Sacrament to resist committing them in the future.  And yet, 
while Godȭs forgiveness, and our acknowledging our need for 
it, are essential, committing sin is like breaking a window. 
You may be forgiven for it but you still have to pay to fix the 
damage! Purgatory is a place where we make restitution. It is 
a place of expiation for whatever stains of sins remain on our 
souls upon our death.  It is a place of both great pain as well 
as joy. The pain is from the fire that burns away whatever 

attachment we have to sin, or sins for which reparation still 
needs to be made. The intensity of and duration of these 
pains, which are quite intense, depends on the condition of 
oneȭs soul at death. Yet the soul's joy comes from knowing it 
will be with God forever once it's freed from Purgatory. 
 

There is also another kind of pain that souls experience in 
Purgatory from what we might call the fire of love. (Indeed 
there is a level of Purgatory, what might be called the  
highest, where that is the only fire!) This ties in with joy. The 
soul in Purgatory knows it will be with God in the bliss of 
heaven forever and intensely longs for this while realizing it 
still has Ȱdues to payȱȢ This ÌÏÎÇÉÎÇ for Godȭs love and being 
able to reflect His glory is apparently quite overwhelming 
indeed. Fortunately, we can avoid Purgatory, and should, by 
aiming for holiness and heaven in the way we conduct our 
lives; and also by offering up our prayers for the Holy Souls 
in Purgatory, that they may be released from there as soon 
as possible.  
 

Donȭt just assume your loved ones are in heaven. Pray for 
their souls and have masses said for them at your parish (or 
another one nearby if possible). This can get them into  
heaven that much faster! 0ÒÁÙ ÁÌÓÏ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÏÓÅ ×ÈÏ ÈÁÖÅ ÎÏ 
ÏÎÅ ÔÏ ÐÒÁÙ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅÍȢ Too many people just assume the  
departed go straight to either heaven or hell, but this is not 
so! I myself offer at least one Mass of the four that I serve 
each week for the souls in purgatory. Please remember that 
the one that you pray for might be the next soul in the  
beatific vision of Almighty God. 
 

Yours in Christ Jesus, 
 

Deacon Maurice J. Cerasaro, Jr. 

A GRATEFUL WORD OF THANKS 
Adam and Bri Boyce extend their very grateful appreciation to all the  
parishioners and friends of St. John Bosco Parish for prayers, words of  
support and generous donations to defray the cost of their legal fees to save 
their daughter Natalie.  ȰYour prayerful and financial support during this 
very stressful time is appreciated more than you can ever imagine.  With 
Godȭs assistance and your help we hope to prevail and save our precious 
child.  Be assured of our prayers for you.ȱ 

ATTENTION MEN!  INTERNET PROTECTION 
FOR INDIVIDUALS, FAMILIES & COMMUNITIES 

All men of our parish, high school age and beyond, are encouraged to  
participate in a special conference that is being offered at St. Elizabeth Ann 
Seton Parish, 310 Hertzler Road, Mechanicsburg, PA on Saturday, November 
13, from 9 AM until 4:30 PM.  Featured speakers include:  Fr. Sean Kilcawley, 
Dr. Peter C. Kleponis and Matt Fradd.  To register and learn more, Google 
ITEGRITYRESTORED.COM/PARISHDAY.  This conference will highlight the 
dangers of Internet pornography, Internet stalking, sexting, and abuse and 
what we can do about it.  The top Catholic speakers in the country on this 
topic are the dayȭs presenters.  This workshop will provide valuable content 
to parents and teens, lay ministry members, DREs, parish staff and all  
parishioners.  A poster is on our parish bulletin board with further  
information. 

DIOCESAN CONGRESS ATTENDEES:  To receive 
reimbursement of the $40 registration fee, please 
submit proof of payment.  Bring your receipt to 
the Parish Office, mail it, or drop it in the collection 
basket. 



#Make Mercy Real via:  Friends Can Make it Happen SHOE DRIVE 
Now Happening at St. John Bosco, November 5 through November 13 

Did you know over 300 million people have no shoes and 1 in every 4 homeless in America is a Vet.  Itȭs not too late to 
make a difference; a little help goes a long way.  Collect used wearable shoes of all sizes and help make a difference.  Start 
with your closets; ask friends, family members, co-workers, classmates, neighbors.  Letȭs share a pair for a good cause!  
DROP-OFF LOCATION AT ST. JOHN BOSCO:  Please place pairs of wearable shoes in the large black bags located  in two 
locations:  (1) near the Coat Rack; and (2) at the lower Exit near the Holy Water font in the hallway. 

 

8th Work of Mercy ñShow Mercy to Our Common Homeò 
Saint John Bosco Parish Family Fully Alive 

 

#Make Mercy Real via:  Annual Thanksgiving Food Collection and Offertory Procession – 2016 
 

Once again it is time to contribute SJBȭs assigned foodstuffs for the Valley Food Pantry Thanksgiving Boxes.  Our parish 
has been asked to collect boxed stuffing and canned fruit for 62 families.  Items like coffee and teabags are always  
welcome.  This specific Thanksgiving donation deadline is November 12/13.  You are encouraged to place these items in 
specially tagged large baskets beginning October 22 to November 12/13.   
 

N.B. At all masses the weekend of November 12/13 two/three small baskets of food 
will join the usual Presentation of Gifts:  Bread and Wine Procession.  We invite families,  
couples, singles to carry up SJBȭs small food baskets following the bread and wine.  Please 
volunteer for whatever Mass you’re attending the weekend of November 12/13.  Call 
Sister Marilyn (570-788-1997 ext. 5) ASAP if you are available so we know we can 
count on you.  Thank you in advance for this act of service. 

HOLY DAY MASS SCHEDULE 
 

ALL SAINTS DAY (Holy Day of Obligation) 
Vigil Mass:  Monday, October 31, 5:00 PM  (Halloween) 

Feast Day Mass:  Tuesday, November 1, 8:00 AM and 7:00 PM 
 

ALL SOULS’ DAY 
Wednesday, November 2, 2016, 8:00 AM and 7:00 PM 

ALL SOULS REMEMBRANCES 
You are invited to write the names of family and friends who 
have died on the All Souls Remembrance envelope that is in 
your set.  They will be placed on the altar throughout the 
month of November and remembered at all Masses.  Special 
Masses for all of our faithful departed will be celebrated on All 
Soulsȭ Day, Wednesday, November 2 at 8:00 AM and 7:00 PM.  
November is the Month of the Poor Souls and a special time to 
pray for all of the deceased. 

MASS OF REMEMBRANCE 
On All Soulsȭ Day, November 2, Masses for all of the faithful 
departed as well as those listed on the All Soulsȭ  
Remembrance envelopes and all those who have died during 
the past year, will be celebrated at 8:00 AM and 7:00 PM.  As 
part of the evening liturgy on that day, we will light a candle in 
memory of each person who died and was buried from St. John 
Bosco between October 29, 2015, and October 31, 2016.  All 
parishioners and friends are invited to attend and join in  
prayer for the faithful departed.  It is a beautiful way to  
remember your loved ones who have died.  The All Soulȭs 
Remembrance envelopes will be placed on the altar and the 
faithful departed listed on them will be remembered at all 
Masses during the Month of November.  Refreshments will be 
served in the gym/auditorium following the evening Mass.  
The Parish Bereavement Committee is in charge of the  
arrangements.  2 Maccabees 12:46 “It is therefore a holy and 
wholesome thought to pray for the dead, that they may be 
loosed from sins.” 

SPRED VOLUNTEER MEETING 
The next SPRED meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, Nov. 1, at 
7:00 PM in the Parish Center.  This meeting will be a planning 
session for just the volunteers.  Our next meeting to include 
our friends will be announced at a later date.  All those who 
want to volunteer are encouraged to attend the session on 
November 1.  See you then!  Questions? Contact Bob Rock 
(570) 956-3173 or bobrock@ptd.net, or talk to Father  
Hockman Sunday mornings.  

LEAVE A MARK 2016 
November 5-6 kicks off National Vocation Awareness Week.  In 
the Diocese of Scranton, we are focusing on everyoneȭs  
baptismal call to holiness and not be Ȱcouch potatoesȱ as  
referenced by Pope Francis.  Young adults ages 16-35 are 
asked to come join us:  Sunday, November 6, 2016, at 5:00 
PM for the Celebration of the Eucharist with Bishop  
Bambera at the Cathedral of St. Peter, Scranton, followed 
by a reception at the Diocesan Pastoral Center.  Check out our 
social media page (Facebook, Twitter, and Instagram) and use 
the hash tag #leaveamark16. 

ORGAN MUSIC 
Are you uplifted by the sound of organ music?  Have you ever 
wondered how this instrument is played and what makes it 
work?  The Pennsylvania Northeast Chapter of the American 
Guild of Organists (AGO) is conducting its seventh annual 
“PEDALS, PIPES and PIZZA” program for children and adults 
on SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 13, from 3 – 5 PM at St. John the 
Evangelist Church, 35 William St., Pittston.  You are invited 
to come and learn about the many different types of sounds 
the organ can make and listen to some music.  Those who play 
the piano are also encouraged to bring some music to play on 
the organ.  Pizza will be served at the end of the dayȭs  
activities.  The event is informal, free of charge and open to all.  
Please register online at www.agopane.org. 

mailto:bobrock@ptd.net
http://www.agopane.org


Sunday 
Wis ρρȡςς—ρςȡςȠ ς Thes ρȡρρ—ςȡςȠ 
Lk 19:1-10 
 

Monday 
Phil 2:1-4; Lk 14:12-14 
 

Tuesday 
Rv 7:2-4, 9-14; 1 Jn 3:1-3; Mt 5:1-12a  
 

Wednesday 
Wis 3:1-9; Rom 5:5-11 or Rom 6:3-9; 
Jn 6:37-40 
 

Thursday 
Phil 3:3-8a; Lk 15:1-10 
 

First Friday 
Phil σȡρχ—τȡρȠ Lk 16:1-8 
 

First Saturday 
Phil 4:10-19; Lk 16:9-15 
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BAPTISMAL WELCOME 
We extend prayerful congratulations and a warm welcome to our newest parishioners who were baptized by Deacon Maurice 
Cerasaro on October 23:   Madison Rose Evancho, daughter of Christopher Evancho and Sheri-Lyn Cepil Evancho; and Eve  
Elizabeth Kelchner, daughter of Matthew J. Kelchner and Kristina M. Naylon Kelchner.  May they continue to grow in 
age, wisdom and love before God and others. 

ADVERTISER SPOTLIGHT  
Thank you to 

 Bulletin Advertiser  
GERRIEȭS FITNESS CENTER 

Please support all our advertisers.  Tell them you saw their ad here! 

Join us in SJB’s Multi-purpose Room from 6:30 to 8:00 PM to explore the topics: 
 Tuesday, November 15 Handling Holidays and Anniversaries 
 Beloved Witnesses ~ Communion of Saints 
 Tuesday, December 6 Making Christmas Your Saving Feast 
  Trust and Lean on God 
 Tuesday, January 10 Resilience:  Trusting your “ability to bounce back” 
   SNOW DATE: Taking the Time you Need to Grieve 
 Tuesday, January 17  

 
These themes offer a larger meaning to our often unspoken life questions.  Why is this happening to 

me?  Why now?  Please reserve your space by calling Sister Marilyn at (570) 788-1997 ext. 5. 

 

RCIA CALENDAR 
 

Date of Session:  Sunday, October 30 
Place & Time of Session:  Office  
Conference Room, 10-11 AM 
Presenter:  Frank 
Topic:  Introduction to Sacraments 
 

Date of Session:  Sunday, November 6 
Place & Time of Session:  Office 
Conference Room, 10-11 AM 
Presenters:  Deacon Maurice, Scott 
Topic:  Sacraments of Baptism and 
               Confirmation 

Members of the RCIA Team: 
Fr. Ric Polmounter 

Deacon Maurice Cerasaro 
Jason Seiwell 
Thomas Pandolfi 
Sandy Honis 
Frank Polidora 
Scott Green 

WEDDING BELLS          
We extend our prayerful best wishes 
and congratulations to JASON W. 

and D. JOCELYN (Pesansky) BUFFONE  who 
were married on October 29 at St. John Bosco 
Parish by Father Ric Polmounter.  May they  
continue to grow in their love for each other.   

Resilient Heart ~ Spiritual & Emotional Self-help and Support 
 in Coping with:  Mid-life/Long-life Transitions, Loss, and Grief 

“In the midst of winter I finally learned that within me was an invincible summer.” 

CEO THANKSGIVING MEAL DISTRIBUTION 
Once again, the Commission on Economic Opportunity (CEO), Catholic Social Services (CSS), and United Charities (UC) will partner 
to assist Hazleton area community members in need of food this Thanksgiving.  Registration for Thanksgiving Distribution is now 
taking place at the CEO Office.  For more information on what is needed to register please call (570) 455-4994 ext. 103.   
Registration will end on November 14.  On Thanksgiving Day CEO will host a sit-down dinner at Annunciation Church (formerly St 
Gabrielȭs).  All community members and their families are welcome and encouraged to attend.  For those who are homebound, 
arrangements can be made for a meal delivery on Thanksgiving.  Call (570) 455-4994 ext. 103 to register. 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY 
We extend our congratulations and prayerful best wishes to  
WALTER & PATRICIA SHELBY, parishioners of St. John Bosco Parish, 
who recently celebrated their  Golden Anniversary.  They were married by 
Monsignor Stanislaus Wolf at Transfiguration Church, West  
Hazleton, on September 24, 1966.  May the Lord bless their  
children and grandchildren and grant them many more happy 
years together. 


